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hǳǊ CŀƳƛƭȅ bŜǿǎ 

by Tina McCue 

 
When you hear the 
word retreat, what 
images come to 
mind?  This was the 
first question that 
our students in 
grades four through 
eight discussed 
when we gathered 
for our ñSaints in 
the Makingò retreat 
on Saturday, October 
27.  According to 
Webster, the word 
retreat has several 
meanings: 
1) an act or process 
of withdrawing, 
especially from what is difficult, 
dangerous, or disagreeable 
2) a place of privacy or 
safety: REFUGE 
3) a period of group withdrawal for 
prayer, meditation, study, or 
instruction under a director 
As we unpacked each of the 
meanings of the word ñretreatò we 

found that really each of them 
described the reason that we gather 
together to make time for God on a 
spiritual retreat.  We withdraw 
from the work of the day and talk 
with others to seek help with 
problems that might be bothering 
us.  We gather in the safe space of 
the church ï a place that we hope 

we can call a refuge, 
and finally, we 
gather for prayer and 
a thoughtful look 
inside ourselves to 
see how God is 
calling us to 
holiness.   
 Saints in the 
making ï Teresa of 
Avila said ñChrist 
has no body now but 
yours. No hands, no 
feet on earth but 
yours. Yours are the 
eyes through which 
he looks at 
compassion on this 
world. Yours are the 
feet with which he 

walks to do good. Yours are the 
hands through which he blesses all 
the world. Yours are the hands, 
yours are the feet, yours are the 
eyes, you are his body. Christ has 
no body now on earth but yours.ò 
In sharing our thoughts on how we 
can work toward becoming saints, 
the students recognized the 
importance of practicing our faith.  
If we want to be better at 
something, we practice: we practice 

our sport or 
dance, we 
practice our 
math skills 
and 
spelling, 
we practice 
to be the 

 Saints (Continued on page 18) 
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ñChrist has no body now 

on earth but yours.ò  

~Theresa of Avila 
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Liam Michael Freudenrich 
Son of Ryan & Kristen Freudenrich 

August 19, 2018 
 

Noah Patrick Joseph 
Son of Anthony & Rachel Joseph 

August 19, 2018 
 

Emma Michelle Browning 
Daughter of Robert Browning & Jessica McKnight 

Granddaughter of Theresa McKnight 
Great-Granddaughter of Joseph & Karen Kusmierek 

October 6, 2018 
 

Lucas James Thompson 
Son of Paul & Victoria Thompson 
Grandson of Daniel & Murph Gelet 

October 28, 2018 
 

N  P  
 

Alfonso & Loretta Maffei 
 

Ronald Dittert 

éFROM THE PASTOR 

It is hard to believe that in a few days Thanksgiving will 
be here to usher in another holiday season!  Just a few 
weeks ago the trees were green, the sun was bright and 
the air was warm.  Today we are in the 
midst of Autumn with crisp air, cool 
nights and shorter days -- the 
beginning of natureôs winter sleep 
is upon us.   But before this 
happens, there is still some 
Autumn left with many beautiful 
days hopefully to come before 
the snow falls! 
 As we find ourselves 
immersed in November, the 
Church celebrates our life here on 
earth and our hope for resurrection 
and eternal life.  We began the month 
with the Feast of All Saints followed by the Feast of All 
Souls ï a day to remember and reverence our loved ones 
who have gone before us marked with the sign of faith 
and who are now enjoying their eternal reward in the 
presence of the Lord.  In just a few short days we will 
celebrate ñour thanksò for all that we have been blessed 
with.  We will gather as a nation, community, and 
family to give thanks to God for his many blessings.  As 
we usher in this holiday time may we always be 
mindful, thankful, and grateful for all the good things in 
our lives and let us also remember those who are less 
fortunate and continue to struggle.  May Godôs blessings 
and goodness be with us always! 
 The Season of Advent begins on Sunday, December 2.  
Advent comes from the Latin term ñadventus,ò which 
means ñcoming,ò and has as its root the word 
ñadventure.ò  This season focuses on the coming of 
Christ with different meanings.  In one sense, we 
prepare ourselves to commemorate Christôs coming as a 
child, His decisive appearance in human history, born of 
Mary in Bethlehem.  At the same time, we also prepare 
for His second coming at the end of time in all His 
glory.  And so this season within the Church year 
affords us a special opportunity to truly prepare for the 
coming of Christ.  Ironically, this is perhaps one of the 
more noticeable times when the Church is completely 
countercultural to our environment and surroundings.  
While the outside world gets dressed and ready for 
Christmas, the Church encourages us to prepare for the 
coming of Christ in His Glory at the end of time.  We 
are urged to keep this in mind as we prepare to celebrate 
the holidays with family and friends and ready our hearts 
and lives for the coming of Christ.  May these coming 
weeks truly be a time of preparation for all of us as we 
reflect, pray and remember all the blessings of God! 

hǳǊ CŀƳƛƭȅ bŜǿǎ 
Is published on the first Monday after the first 
full weekend in February, May, August, and 
November of every year. Articles and submissions 
are due three weeks before the publish date.   
 
Parish organizations are encouraged to 
participate and submit materials for 
publication.  Contact the publisher for more 
information. 
 
Publisher:  Dan Robinson 
drobinson@stwilliamchampion.org 

 
Reporters & Photographers of all ages are needed! 
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KEEPING US SAFE 
by Barbara Robinson 

 
Throughout the year the Womenôs Guild of St. 
William Parish have many projects, programs, and 
activities. The latest program, a public safety 
program, was offered at the October 3, 2018 
meeting. ñA Safe Drive Through the Aging 
Processò was presented by Keeping Us Safe and the 
Warren Post of the Ohio State Highway Patrol. 
Presenters were Lieutenant Philip Robinson, Hiram 
Post Commander and Matt Gurwell, former Ohio 
State Trooper.  
 Over fifty Womenôs Guild members, 
parishioners, family members, and friends were in 
attendance. The program is designed to offer 
valuable tips on how to remain a safe driver as long 
as possible. Suggestions were offered on how to 
make appropriate adjustments in driving habits to 
compensate for diminished skills. No in-class 
exercises or driving tests were given! Mr. Gurwell 
stated that many people drive safely into their 90ôs. 
Examples were given by Lieutenant Robinson and 
Mr. Gurwell on how to determine if you or a family 
member should no longer be driving. 
 A helpful workbook ñBeyond Driving with 
Dignity,ò the workbook for older drivers and their 
families, can be found on the Keeping Us Safe 
website at www.keepingussafe.org. The program 
was presented in a relaxed and informal atmosphere 
with plenty of time for questions and answers. A 
final helpful hint for drivers of any age was 
stressed, LEAVE SOONER-DRIVE SLOWER-LIVE LONGER! 

THE SECOND SIGN OF A DYNAMIC CATHOLIC 
 

Throughout this year we will be taking a look at the book ñFour Signs of a Dynamic Catholicò by Matthew 
Kelly. The first sign of a Dynamic Catholic is Prayer. The practice of daily prayer has a considerable impact 
in living a Christian life. Every Monday, check out the parish Facebook page for a suggestion of a daily prayer 
that can be used throughout the week. 
 Mark your calendars for Monday, December 10 and 
plan to attend an Adult Faith Formation session as we 
explore the second sign of a Dynamic Catholic ï Study. If 
we want to be better at something, we need to practice ï 
to learn ï to study. What question about Catholicism 
would you like to find answers to? What steps are you 
going to take to get the answers to that question? 
 
Bring these questions and let us work together to explore 
the answers as we study our faith. 
 
Monday, December 10 at 7:00pm in the newly renovated Adult Meeting Room. 
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Adult Faith Formation  
by Tina McCue 

 
When I think of adult faith formation, I often wonder if these words are too 
intimidating.  What does adult faith formation mean anyway?  ñAs adult 
believers, we learn and live our faith as active members of the 
Church.ò (USCCB)  The goal of adult faith formation is to help us in our quest 
to develop a close relationship with God.  We all know that it takes work to 
build a relationship of love and trust with another.  As a community of 
believers, we can lean on each other to help each other live out this gift of faith 
that has so freely been given to us by our loving Father.  Through the witness 
of our lives we help each other grow in our relationship with God.  This is the 
gift of adult faith formation! 

God has provided for me the most incredible opportunity to grow in faith with my fellow 
parishioners through Little Rock Scripture Study.  Breaking open Godôs word and discovering the impact 
that it has on life today in the year of our Lord 2018 has been a remarkable experience. In January, we will 
break open ñLetters from Prison.ò  Talk about adult faith formation! 

 

In these letters of encouragement, correction, and instruction written from prison, Paul lovingly 
inspires and challenges us to greater discipleship. In Philippians, Paul calls on the community to 
rejoice even when difficulties and struggles abound in life. Paul offers Jesus himself as the prime 
model to follow in his humility and obedience. Colossians and Ephesians have a number of striking 
similarities, including the depiction of the Church as the body of Christ with Christ as the head. 
Colossians, however, contains a great hymn of praise to Christ as the image of the invisible God, 
while Ephesians describes the Church as the spotless bride of Christ. (littlerockscripture.org) 

 

To help prepare us to break open the ñLetters from Prisonò we will have movie night on January 19 to view 
Paul: Apostle of Christ.  This 
is not recommended for 
family viewing as the movie 
does give an accurate 
depiction of Christian 
persecution.  The early years 
of the Church were dark 
times for our founding 
mothers and fathers and yet 
their love and devotion to 
Jesus Christ built this Church.  
Like the early Christians, let 
OUR faith challenge the 
modern world, let OUR 
words change this world! 

January 19, 2019 

Theyôre Back!!!!!!!!! 
Saint William ñFabulous FISH DINNERSò 
Fridays ~March 1 ~ April 12, 2019 
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P.S.R.  
by Carol Timko 

 
This PSR year has 
started with a bang!  
Several exciting 
projects are in the 
works.  New this year 
is a Parish Partner 
Program to celebrate 
the 75th Anniversary of the Catholic 
Diocese of Youngstown.  Each student 
will be writing a letter to another student 
from a different parish in our diocese.  
The students each picked a parish cross 
that he/she liked from the 75th 
Anniversary Poster.  I then contacted the 
chosen parish represented by that cross to 
see if they were willing to help us with 
this project.  The students will be writing 
letters and telling the students from the 
other parishes about their faith, 
themselves and our parish.  Maybe our 
students will find a pen pal?!?! 
 Another program starting soon is the 
Secret Prayer Partner. Students will be 
given a secret number.  Adult members of 
our parish who would like to participate 
will be paired up with a student by secret 
number.  The adults and the students will 
send written prayers or words of 
encouragement to each other once a 
month for the PSR year.  At the March 
FFC, the students and adults will meet 
their secret prayer partner.  Hopefully, 
this will all be kept secret until March. 

OCTOBER F.F.C.  
by Carol Timko 
 

The first FFC (Family Faith Celebration) of the  2018-2019 school 
year was held on Sunday, October 21.  We tried something new 
and exciting with this FFC.  Instead of morning classes, everyone 
met for the 11:00 Mass, had lunch in the social hall, and then 
caravanned to St. Columba Cathedral where Father Balash gave us 
a tour.   
 Father Balash told us about the sixty-foot high mosaic and 
explained that the Blessed Virgin Mary, being touched by the 
Angel Gabriel, is larger than all the other saints on the mosaic 
because of her importance in the history of salvation. The other 
saints pictured in the mosaic are the patron saints of the various 
ethnic groups that originally made up the Mahoning Valley and 
Youngstown areas. While we were in the sanctuary Monsignor 
Polando, rector of St. Columba Cathedral joined us.  Because the 
Cathedral is technically the Bishopôs Church, it doesnôt have a 
pastor but rather a rector.  As Bishop, Bishop Murry is the pastor 
of the Cathedral.  Monsignor Palando, as rector, takes care of the 
day to day operation of the cathedral which also has a regular 
parish community.   He told us about the stained-glass windows.  
The upper windows commemorate the 12 Apostles, St. Paul and 
the Blessed Virgin.  The lower windows depict the Apostlesô 
Creed.  He also pointed out the stations of the cross nestled under 
each window. 
 Father Balash showed us around the sanctuary and we all were 
able to get an ñup close and personal lookò at the altar and ambo. 
He told us about the Bishopôs Chair, known as the ñcathedraò 
which means ñbishopôs chairò from which we get the word 
ñcathedral.ò The chair sits in front of the main mosaic and much 
like the priestôs chair at St. William, only the Bishop can sit in the 
ñcathedra.ò  From there we moved to the Eucharistic Chapel 
where the tabernacle is found.  On the wall in this chapel are the 
coats of arms of each of the former bishops of the Youngstown 
Diocese: James A. McFadden, Emmet M. Walsh, James W. 
Malone and Thomas J. Tobin.  The final stop on the tour was the 
vestibule where above the main doors hangs the coat of arms of 
our current Bishop, George V. Murry, SJ. 
 Father Balash also took us into St. 
Columbaôs sacristy where he showed us 
the Bishopôs vestments. While in the 
sacristy, Father opened the ósecret doorô 
and revealed all the sacred vessels.  He 
allowed us to go into the small room, five 
at a time, to get a good look at the 
Cathedralôs collection of vessels.  Before 
we left for home, the students came 
together as a group to pose for a picture 
on the steps of the altar.  The families 
seemed to enjoy this FFC as some had 
never been to St. Columba Cathedral and 
those who had been inside the Cathedral 
had never been on a tour.   

 
[More pics on pg 15] 
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2018 M AKE A 

DIFFERENCE DAY 
by Carol Timko 

 
Make a Difference Day is a 
National program to improve the 
lives of others.  Communities of 
people come together to assist their 
neighbors and to shine a light 
when the world so desperately 
needs it.  This year, the PSR 
students of St. William Parish had 
planned on helping parishioners in 
need of a little help with yard 
work. Good ole Mother Nature had 
other plans for our students!  This 
isnôt much of a surprise because 
the weather on 
the fourth 
Saturday in 
October is often 
inclement. 
Because this year 
was rainy, but 
also because 
most of the 
leaves had not 
yet fallen (many 
of the leaves had 
not even turned different colors 
yet!) we had to come up with a 

Plan B!  After much discussion, it 
was decided for the students to 
help in another way by staying at 
the church so that they and their 
families could work on some ñFall 
Cleanupò of the 
kitchen, the 
metal chairs, and 
the plastic tables.  
Some of our high 
school Youth 
Ministry group 
deep cleaned the 
kitchen, including 
wiping down the 
shelves, the walls, 
and the floors. 
 The younger students, along 

with their parents, 
cleaned all of our metal 
chairs.  They took 
them off the racks, 
wiped them down with 
soap and water, and 
returned them to the 
racks.  They also 
cleaned all the 
chairs in the 
classrooms and 
the Social Hall.  

When all the chairs were 
finished they moved on to 
the tables in the classrooms 
and in the Social Hall. 

 All the students and their 
parents enjoyed a well-deserved 
hot dog, macaroni and cheese, and 
potato chip picnic lunch.  For 
dessert we shared cake, brownies, 

and apple crisp.  The students, 
Kindergarten through third grade 
and the high school students, 
along with their parents left after 
lunch while grades 4 through 8 
stayed and participated in their 
yearly retreat.  Great job, guys! 

 
(see Saints in the Making on pg 1)   

FEAST OF THE I MMACULATE CONCEPTION 

 

December 8 is the Feast of the Immaculate Conception. 

It is the patronal Feast Day of the United States and is a Holy 
Day of Obligation. 

Mass will be Friday, December 7 at 7:00 p.m. St. William and 
Saturday, December 8 at 10:00 a.m. at Blessed Sacrament. 
 
You are invited to attend Mass most convenient to your schedule.  
St. William envelopes given at Blessed Sacrament will be 
returned to our parish. 
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2018- 2019 

EVENTS AT A GLANCE 
 

Christmas Kolachi Bake ï November 28  
Parish Family Dinner ï December 2  
Christmas Craft Show ï December 8  
Easter Kolachi Bake ï April 10, 2019 
Card Party ï April 27, 2019 

Daughters of Mary Banquet ï May 5, 2019 
Rummage Sale 2019 ï August 1, 2, 3 
Parish Picnic ï August 11, 2019 

LOOKING BACK 

FOR MY HUSBAND, J OHN ON HIS 71ST BIRTHDAY 

by Lynn Valentino 

 
The call went out for a few good men... 
There was a war that we had to win. 
Young and callow though he be, 

John stood and called, "Take me, take me!" 
Uncle Sam answered, "Thank you, son. 
Just follow me, and I'll give you a gun. 
I'll send you out to the mountains so cold. 
But don't you fear for you must remain bold. 
You mustn't retreat or begin to run. 
War is hell, but it must be won!ò 

So, on he slogged through the mud and the rain 
Pretending to all that he felt no pain. 

 
The bullets flew through the day and the night, 
But he held his ground and continued the fight. 
The years marched on through war and through 

peace... 
Then war again... 
And finally,  
Release. 

 
The callow youth, now 71, 
Did long ago, give up his gun. 

Though his dreams still haunt him with blood 
and with gore, 

He knows he's not up to another new war. 
He can rest now with pride and the knowledge that he 
Was one of the brave who helped keep us free. 

Saint William Of Vercelli  

Patron Saint of St. William Parish  

by Therese Tuttle 

 

St. William was born in 1085 in Vercelli, Italy of 

noble and wealthy parents. At a very young age St. 
William renounced the world and became a hermit. 
He built his first hermitôs hut on 

Monte Solicoli and then went to 
Monte Vergine ñMount of the 
Virginò. Many were attracted to 

his life of sanctity and the many 
miracles he performed.  A 
community was formed and he 

became the first Abbot of a 
church to Our Lady. By 1119 his 
followers were united in the 

Benedictine congregation, the 
Hermits of Monte Vergine (Williamites.)  After a 
while, the monks began to complain that St. 

Williamôs leadership was too strict. He left Monte 
Vergine.  The congregation of Monte Vergine was 
dissolved and the monastery was given to the 

Benedictines of Monte Cassino.  Benedictines are 
known to wear black but the Benedictines of 
Monte Vergine honored St. William by wearing 

the white habits of the order he founded. Monks of 
Monte Vergine led a life of penance and austerity.  
A recorded fact is that monks in the monastery 
were not permitted to eat meat, eggs, milk, or 

cheese.  If someone violated this regulation, storm 
clouds would appear and lightning would destroy 
said foods. There are records of similar events 

happening at other monasteries St. William 
founded.  After leaving Monte Vergine, St William 
founded a new hermitage on Monte Laceno in 

Southern Italy. He founded monasteries throughout 
Naples and became an adviser to King Roger I of 
Naples.  St. William died at Guglietto on June 25, 

1142, his Feast day. 

[Editors' Note: John Valentino was a lieutenant in the Marine Corps 

for 22 years and a Reservist for eight.  He served one tour of duty in 

Korea and two tours in Vietnam.  Lieutenant Valentino passed away 

in 2015 at the age of 84.  We honor John this Veterans Day by 

remembering him and all those that have served this county in time of 

war and most importantly in times of peace.] 
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Music Ministry News  
by Pat Maciejewski 

 
Do you ever think about the small efforts you 
can make to brighten someoneôs day?  Our 
music ministry did just that in October when 
we presented a sing-a-long concert to about 16 
residents of Windsor House Assisted Living.  

Everyone had a good time and we were asked to please 
come back again!  Patty Hovanic arranged a date and time and 
our music ministry rallied around! All of our Adult Choir 
members attended along with Denny Durno on bass, Tina 
McCue on guitar, and Joe Maciejewski on accordion.   

 The holidays are quickly approaching and the 
weather is turning cooler.  In November we celebrate 
All Souls, especially those who have died this past year. 
We will remember them in song as we sing a very 
uplifting tune with comforting and promising lyrics: 
ñLife is Changed, Not Endedò by Tony Alonso. 
 Advent Lessons and Carols will be held on Tuesday, 
December 4 at 7:00 P.M.  It is a reflective and beautiful 
way to begin the Advent Season and prepare for the 
coming of our Savior with hope and joy in our hearts!  
Please join us as we sing together, listen to scripture, 
and offer prayer. 
 St. William Music Ministry wishes everyone a 
peaceful, joyous, and wonder-filled Christmas 
Season and a Happy New Year 2019.  Be sure to 
brighten someoneôs day with a sincere greeting or 
by doing a good deed, no matter how small, with 
Godôs love in your heart. 
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WOMENõS GUILD 
by Therese Tuttle 

 
The fall and winter season is here.  
Children are back in school, summer 
vacations have ended, and t-shirts 
and shorts have been replaced with 
long pants and sweaters.  But 
donôt despair -  the Womenôs 
Guild programs and events 
are back in full swing!   
 Two events occurred in 
September:  Our first 
meeting, during which we 
went over events that took 
place since our meeting in 
May, reviewed the 2018-
2019 program booklet, and 
discussed old and new 
business.  Maureen Thuman, 
Kathy Rogel and their 
committee did a wonderful job 
preparing our wine and cheese social.  
As always, the food was delicious 
and, of course, the wine is always 
good.  Also, in September the 
womenôs guild hosted our annual 
TNT Night ï ñTil Beth Do Us Part.ò 
Wine and hors dôoeuvres were served 
before the play, which was well 
attended. Thanks to everyone who 
participated in organizing, executing 
or attending this wonderful event. A 
special thank you to Theresa Craiger, 
Kathy Rogel, Gilda Stigliano and 
committee for all their hard work in 
organizing this event.   
 The program for our October 
meeting was Safe Driving for 
Seniors.  Lieutenant Philip Robinson 
(Hiram Post Commander) and Matt 
Gurwell (former State Trooper) 
captivated all that attended with 
valuable information drivers of all 
ages could benefit from.  This 
program was open to all parish 
members and was well attended.  Our 
hostesses Tina McCue and Linda 
Horm along with their committee 
provided us with delicious 
refreshments.   
 We have great programs lined up 
for the rest of 2018.  Our November 
meeting will be Craft Night, where 
we will make a Christmas decoration 

or two. Christine DePascale and others 
will be hosting this meeting.  On 
November 28, co-hostesses Gloria 
Karafa and Marcia Kane plus their 
committee will be hosting the annual 
Christmas Kolachi Bake.  See details in 
the upcoming church bulletin.   
 On December 2 at 12:00 noon the 

Womenôs Guild will be hosting the 
Parish Family Dinner.  A donation will 
be accepted for Someplace Safe.  
Someplace Safe specializes in helping 
victims of domestic abuse and 
violence.  Suggestions for donations 
include dish soap, trash bags, hand 
soap, deodorant, mops, bleach/laundry 
soap, light bulbs, wash cloths, towels 
and other household supplies.  See http://
www.someplacesafe.org for more 
information or contact an officer of the 
Womenôs Guild. We will end 2018 
with the Christmas Craft Show on 
December 8 from 10 am until 2 pm. As 
always, there will be lots of vendors 
selling their holiday wares and the 
delicious traditional foods prepared 
by the committee.  
 Here is a short run down of 
what the Womenôs Guild will be 
doing in 2019.  January 9 is our 
first meeting of the new year and 
the program will be Inspiring 
Minds. A donation will be 
accepted for St. William Food 
Pantry.  Our February meeting is 
being held on the 6 and its 
program is ñLIFE AND ESTATE 
PLANNING.ò  This program is 
presented through the Diocesan 
Office of Development & 
Stewardship.  A donation will be 
accepted for the Animal Welfare 

League.  The March 13 meeting is 
our A Very Merry Unbirthday 
Celebration.  Everyone is asked to 
bring a wrapped gift worth 
approximately $10.  The monthly 
donation will be to Summer Fun, 
Children Services.   
 The Card Party is April 7 and 

April 3 is a working meeting for the 
card party.  Pizza will be provided.  
The Easter Kolachi Bake will be 
happening on April 19.  May 1 ends 
the Womenôs Guild monthly 
meetings with the Installation of 
Officers for the 2019-2020 year 
which will be held off site.  A 
donation will be accepted for Akron 
Childrenôs Hospital ñReach Out and 
Read Literacy Program.ò  On May 5 
the Womenôs Guild will be hosting 
the Marian Devotion Banquet.  And 
lastly, we look forward to the 
Rummage Sale and Parish Picnic in 
August.  Have a safe and joyous 
holiday season! 

WOULD YOU GET YOUR 

PICTURE TAKEN FOR $100 

CASH?!? 

 
Win $$$ just for getting your picture 
taken!!!! 
 
St. William New Pictorial Directory 
Coming this February 
Sign up to get your picture taken for 
the Directory and be entered to WIN 
$100.00!!!! 
 
Details Coming Soon!!! 
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A FESTIVAL OF MEMORIES!  

A big thanks to Mo Thuman 

for the huge pile of photos 

from several decades of St. 

William history.  Here are 

just a few of the many 

pictures of the parish festival.  

How many faces do you 

recognize? 
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NATIONAL YOUTH CHOIR 

by Bridget DePascale 
 

My experience at the National Catholic Youth Choir 
was one of the best things that I have ever done. I was 
super excited to be able to get the 
opportunity to go and sing with people who 
also have the same passion for singing. It 
was amazing to be able to go and 
participate with a bunch of kids around the 
same age and sing for Jesus. In our church, 
thereôs not that same feeling. There arenôt 
many kids my age, if any, who like to sing, 
and who are passionate about singing. 
Every spare moment at Youth Choir there 
was always somebody singing, and if we 
would sing too loud on our down time, at 
least one of the counselors would yell at us, 
saying vocal rest or something along those 
lines. Everyone there had amazing talent 
and they were all willing to share it with 
the people that we  sang for.  
 Another thing that I found pretty 
enjoyable was the director of the choir. Heôs amazing 
with teaching and he connected with the kids. He had 
fun with us, sang with us, and joked around with us. 
There was never a dull moment when he was around. 
But I would say what made the experience truly worth 
it was meeting all of the people and making a lot of 
new friends. Iôm a pretty shy person, but because we 
were all there for the same reason, it was easier to open 
up and make some new friends, and I still talk to a lot 
of them to this day. Iôm hoping that Iôll be able to go 
back next year so that I can see them again and make 
even more memories with them.  
 On this trip, I got to experience a voice lesson and it 
was pretty interesting because I had never had a voice 
lesson before. I learned about some techniques I could 
do to make my singing more comfortable instead of 
trying too hard to hit notes. I learned a lot and had a lot 

of fun on this trip and Iôm very, very happy that I was 
able to go! 
 The days that we went on tour were a bit different 
depending on how far we had to go. One day, it was a 
five hour bus trip to Sioux Falls, in South Dakota. The 
day before I think we went to Duluth, about two and 

half hours away, and the day before that we went five 
minutes away to the girlsô college of St Benedict and 
had a mini concert for the nuns there. On the day that 
we went to Duluth we had a scavenger hunt and had to 
take pictures at ten different places. The group that I 
was with had so much fun together. While we worked 
on the scavenger hunt we would browse around some 
of the shops that we found. The cathedrals that we went 
to perform in were so beautiful, it was breathtaking. 
When the choir sang in the open cathedrals, it echoed 
and sounded so beautiful, as well as heavenly. In Sioux 
Falls, we didnôt exactly give a concert because we sang 
for their Saturday mass but everyone who was there 
really appreciated hearing us sing and they loved it.  
 I loved being a part of the National Catholic Youth 
Choir, and this experience taught me so much. Iôm so 
happy that I was fortunate enough to be able to go!   

"ÒÉÄÇÅÔ $Å0ÁÓÃÁÌÅ ɉǢÆÔÈ ÆÒÏÍ ÌÅÆÔɊ ÁÎÄ Á ÆÅ× ÏÆ ÈÅÒ ÎÅ× ÆÒÉÅÎÄÓ ÔÁËÅ Á ÂÒÉÅÆ 

ÂÒÅÁË ÆÒÏÍ ÉÎÔÅÎÓÅ ÓÉÎÇÉÎÇ  ÁÎÄ ÍÕÓÉÃ ÌÅÓÓÏÎÓ  


